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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Located at the mouth of Carnero Canyon, about eight miles west of US 285, the 
Capilla de San Juan Bautista is a single detached structure one and one-half stories 
in height and designed in the shape of a "T". The primary building material is 
adobe which forms a wall twenty inches thick at the base and which is covered with 
white stucco. The main or south facade has three bays, the east and west facades 
five bays, and the rear facade four bays. A two-story bell tower topped by a cross 
rises from the center of the main facade. The roof is gabled and covered with 
reddish brown shingles.

The secondary features are very simple. The most notable are the red-brick lancet 
windows which give the church a Gothic appearance. This fenestration is reflected 
in the four openings in the slate-blue belfry. Entry occurs through a covered set 
of double doors located in the bell tower. Above the entrance is a round window 
surrounded by red brick. The interior has a high, stamped-metal ceiling, hard 
wood floors, and stucco walls.

Near the church lie two other items of note. One is the ruin of an adobe nunnery. 
The other is a cemetery with hand-carved grave markers identifying the dead, all 
or nearly all of Hispanic origin.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The Capilla de San Juan Bautista Is significant for its role in the community of 
La Garita and for its architectural features. The church is also a prominent land­ 
mark that looms above the town.

The history of the Capilla de San Juan Bautista begins.in the 1850s when Hispanic 
settlement of the San Luis Valley pushed northward into what is now Saguache 
County. In 1858 the need for supplies and protection prompted the settlement of 
La Garita (the Guard House), but a decade later, the concentration of population 
shifted westward from the mouth of La Garita Canyon to the mouth of Carnero 
Canyon. The reason: the discovery of gold in the hills nearby. In 1873 the 
settlers used logs and adobe to build a church and a nunnery; they named the struc­ 
ture the Capilla de San Juan Bautista (the Church of St. John the Baptist), who 
was the patron saint of La Garita. As in most Spanish communities, the church be­ 
came the center of both social and religious activities; it also served as the 
center of Catholic activity in the western San Luis Valley until 1888 when the 
parish headquarters were moved to Del Norte. The original church continued to 
serve La Garita until it burned in 1912. Construction of the present building be­ 
gan the same year, but the work required a decade of effort, and it was not until 
1923 that the structure was completed. This new church continued to serve the 
same functions as the old structure until 1957 when it was abandoned. Since then, 
the church has fallen into disrepair and sustained some damage from vandals. The' 
nunnery has fallen into ruins though some of the walls are standing. Many of the 
old, hand-carved headstones still remain in the cemetery.

There are many adobe churches still standing in the San Luis Valley, but the 
Capilla de San Juan Bautista is one of the finest and most elaborate. The lancet 
windows give the structure a certain Gothic feeling, but the building is not in 
the style of a Gothic Revival. Near the church lies the cemetery which contains 
some of the best examples of Hispanic stonework available. Though the original 
church was destroyed, the ruins of the nunnery still remain, reflecting the type, 
period, and method of construction of such small adobe buildings of the 1870s.
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